
 

 

Butler Township Planning Meeting 
Monday, March 4, 2019 

 
Members Present:  Rick Funt, John Adamik, Gail Sweezey,  
Danielle Helwig—Township Secretary, Jon Holmes—Township Engineer 
 
Rick Funt, Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00pm. Adamik made the motion to approve 
the February minutes. Adamik seconded the motion and all approved with a 3-0 vote. There 
were three visitors present and there were no public comments.   
 
Proposed Draft of the Zoning Ordinance, Carly Marshall 
Solar Farm language 

 We discussed the importance of low profile groundcover that attracts pollinators. 

 We agreed that the exemption language allowed for easier implementation of solar 
farms in agricultural areas. 

 We discussed the importance of adding language about conservation district approval. 
 
Carly updated recommendations from the last meeting. 

 Motion:  Adamik moved that we recommend to the supervisors to approve all red-line 
corrections in the zoning document.  Sweezey seconded the motion and all were in 
favor with a 3-0 vote. 

 
Butler Township Subdivision 
Motion—Adamik moved that we recommend to the supervisors that we maintain the 
dedicated right-of-way precedence consistent with the current ordinance.  Funt seconded the 
motion and all were in favor with a 3-0 vote. 
 
Funt adjourned the meeting at 7:50pm. The next meeting is April 1, 2019 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Gail Sweezey 
Secretary 
 
 
 
 

 


